
 
 

   

 
            Memo No. 02                   Dated: 6.2.2014  

 
To, 

 
Shri Anand Vardhan Sinha, 

 Secretary, BHRC 
  

Dr. N.K. Azad, 
 IG, BHRC 

 
Sub: Launching of sensitization programmes at district level in Bihar 
  

 It is our firm belief that adequate sensitisation of public servants goes a long way in 

minimising human rights violations or failure to prevent such violations by the public servants. It 

has, therefore, been decided that in order to give further momentum to the BHRC efforts for 

sensitisation of public servants in the state, Secretary, BHRC and IG, BHRC will jointly conduct 

four district level sensitisation work shops every month. 

 2. The workshops shall be attended by:-  

(a) District Magistrate,  

(b) Superintendent of Police,  

(c) CMO-cum-Civil Surgeon,  

(d)  Sr. Executive Magistrate/Police Officers/District Commandant, Home Guards, 

(e) BDOs, COs & SHOs,  

(f) Officers related with Jail Administration, Reformation and Remand Homes,  

(g) Officers related with hospital administration;  

(h) Assistant Director, Social Security and District Account Officers (retiral dues 

clearances),  

(i) District Education Officers/District Superintendent of Education/Persons 

related with educational institutions;  

(j) Agencies working for the upliftment of children, differently abled persons, 

Women, SC, ST and other weaker sections of the society, Red Cross (Incharge of District 

Disability Rehabilitation Centres)/ representative of Pensioners Associations,  

(k) Officers of Energy, Agriculture, Animal Husbandry & Fisheries, Forest, Minority 

Welfare, Food & Civil Supplies, Rural Developments, Rural Work, Urban Development, 

Panchayati and Labour Resource & Cooperative Department,  
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(l) Officers of Gramin Bank and related agencies,  

(m) Other officers considered relevant by the District Magistrate.  

3. NGOs and members of Media should be associated with the workshops and their 

assistance sought in highlighting various issues. 

 4. Needless to say that minimal financial assistance/support from BHRC should be 

extended to the District Magistrates in organizing such workshops.  

    Thanking you, 

 
                                                                                                                          Yours faithfully 

 
          

          (NEELMANI) 
 
Copy to:    
 

  (i) Chief Secretary, Bihar, Patna for information. 
  (ii)  DGP Bihar, Patna for information 
  (iii)  All Zonal IGs, Bihar for information 

(iv)  All Divisional Commissioners, Bihar with a request to inform their 
District Magistrates accordingly 

(v)  All Range DIGs, Bihar with a request to inform their SsP/SSP accordingly  
 

            (NEELMANI) 
 
 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   


